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Good deal, thanks for taking the time to do it. Also to let you know I called Elizabeth Dial and made her aware of her 
mistake and ask her to echo the request we made to Ann Petera to extend the waiver deadline.

Thanks,

Blair 

>>> Scott English 3/4/2008 5:31 PM >>>
I will participate in this call and I believe that Marcia should as well. 
Scott

>>> DQuam@NGA.ORG 3/4/2008 4:59:44 PM >>>

To: Washington Representatives and State-Federal ContactsRe: NGA meeting on REAL ID with DHS and AAMVA 
Tomorrow NGA will host a meeting to discuss the REAL ID grant program with the Department of Homeland Security and 
the American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators. Attending for DHS will be Anne Petera, Assistant Secretary for 
Intergovernmental Programs, Ross Ashley with the Office of Grant Programs for FEMA, and Kathy Kraninger with DHS's 
policy division. AAMVA will be represented by Neil Schuster, AAMVA's CEO. The meeting will take place tomorrow, 
Wednesday, March 5 at 11:00 AM in room 233. Call in information follows: Call in number: 877-221-1978Pass code: 
6718340# David C. Quam 
Director, Federal Relations 
National Governors Association 
(202) 624-5309 
dquam@nga.org
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